
 

Notice Regarding Transparency in Coverage Regulation and  

Consolidated Appropriations Act 

 

Transparency in Coverage (TIC) regulations require U.S. health insurers and group health plans 

such as the Modine Group Health Plan to create machine readable files (MRFs) that contain the 

negotiated rates for in-network providers and allowed amounts derived from historical claims for 

out-of-network providers and make those files publicly available beginning July 1, 2022. 

 

A machine-readable file is a digital representation of data or information in a file that can be 

imported or read by a computer system for further processing without human intervention. 

 

These files follow the Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services (CMS) defined layout and are in 

the CMS approved format (JSON) and are not meant for a consumer-friendly search of rates, 

benefits, or cost sharing. Please refer to www.anthem.com, member resources, for 

consumer-friendly information. 

 

Beginning July 1, Anthem will publish and maintain MRFs for the Modine Group Health Plan.  

These files will be published on anthem.com and will be updated on the first day of each month. 

 

The link, anthem.com/machine-readable-file/search, will be activated on July 1 and will allow 

you to search for your files using Modine Employer Identification Number (EIN), 39-0482000. 

 

 

 

https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/click.messageinsite.com/?qs=088ebe901bac4160e30652d4ce910dbb61dbaba96650da785cb90805d614b8d86fe05320e674fd0d4ed350b9888006efe028dcd1584d17c4__;!!MajChwo!U05oI7eIl3jkjMfire_TXGo3T6bf2KMfuFSUWwVT0DLKmrO6jRwCjKIijpEp1IK4ZgWPn1cHE4bXj9iIlss-VlbM5mIrggqYaaX9$

